## Primary 4 Newsletter

Hello everyone and welcome to the last ever P4 Newsletter for your children! The year has passed by so quickly and in a couple of months they are all going to have grown a foot and back at the school as P5s. Last Newsletter I explained that the children were investigating and thinking about how they learn, this has made them much more aware of their contribution in the learning process, and thinking about what they can do to be a Successful Learner.

We are now finished our first book on Spelling for Read Write Inc and the children all feel their spelling has improved, and I would agree! It has been quite challenging sometimes, especially remembering the rules, but the children will revisit these as they continue their learning in P5.

In Maths we have worked on challenges where the children have been in teams. They co-operated extremely well together trying to solve the challenges they have faced.

In Literacy they have enjoyed critically examining The Fish in Room 11.

The children have had great fun getting reading for their assembly and have put in a lot of hard work in planning this together. I am sure you will agree when you see it; they have done a fantastic job.

I like learning French; I think it's great to be able to speak another language





What a busy year we have had with all of our topics, we started the year by learning about France and speaking French. We then learned about the Romans and had a great time at the Museum acting as Gladiators and Emperors. We have entered the make believe world of Mermaids in our Literary study and looked at our coastline around Britain.

The children have all enjoyed Accelerated Reading for various reasons. Some because it has helped them improve their reading skills, other because they think it's a nice way to end the day winding down reading a book and relaxing, and as you can see Megan enjoys this aspect of A.R. Daniel enjoys it for an entirely different reason.





During A.R. I feel like I am inside the book as I am reading it.

On a personal note, I have enjoyed my time with your children. They are a wonderful bunch of children who are always so enthusiastic about their learning. I have enjoyed watching their confidence in their own abilities grow and it will continue to do so with Mr Palmer, Ms Burns and Mrs Miller, who are all looking forward to getting to know the children when they return after the summer break as P5s. Thank you for all your support and help throughout P3 and P4. Have a lovely summer break.

Mrs Mckie.